Title IX Ad Hoc Committee Meeting August 23, 2016 at 10 am in HR Conference Room

Dr. Raphael welcomed the committee and introduced a new article on a recent court ruling regarding gender neutral bathrooms.

Dr. Raphael opened the table to individual introductions from committee members/attendees along with participation in an ice-breaker.

Updates

Dr. Johnson discussed the ongoing issue with bathroom peeping and updated the committee on installation of cameras on campus to assist administration with this issue. Chief Gallivan updated the committee on blue phone placement throughout the campus to assist with emergency assistance. There are 2 certified RAD trainers in CCPD, Officer Ramirez and Office Echeverria, who will assist with future on-campus trainings for students and staff. September is National Campus Safety Awareness month. Chief Gallivan is heading a planning committee to coordinate weekly events on campus.

Strategic Planning

Dr. Johnson addressed the need for employee training and would like the committee to vet products for campus use along with promotion/marketing. Dr. Raphael agreed and suggested consistency of trainings. Dr. Mennella proposed a sub-committee including herself, Chief Gallivan, and Dr. Raphael to discuss contacting employees, offering training and Falcon Safe info for immediate reference of resources. Dr. Raphael will arrange separate meeting dates for finalizations. Amber Dofner suggested that trainings be offered multiple times during the semester for students. Dan Clauss suggested OCR PowerPoint trainings and a marketing campaign to target student interest. Miya Walker will be invited as a guest to assist with any future marketing plans. Dean Gusman and Dr. Johnson will address topics of interest for Faculty Coordinator, Sally Havice, to facilitate trainings or any other areas of need. Dr. Johnson informed committee that Sally Havice has 50% release time to conduct duties which will include: retrieving students from class, processing grievances, resolving lower level cases, and referring out higher level cases.

Announcements

Dr. Raphael will be attending a training in Temecula, CA on the following topic "<u>Title IX Protections of Transgender Students</u>" on September 13, 2016. Dr. Mennella presented on Falcon Safe August 25, 2016 at Interclub Council with ASCC for transgender student services.

Dr. Raphael summarized the goals of the committee as the following three focal points: Processes, Training, and Marketing- specifically with emphasis on implementing a training plan to roll out campus wide.

The next meeting is scheduled for September 27, 2016 at 10 am in LC 135.